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I would like to begin by acknowledging the traditional custodians of the lands on which we live, learn and play. We
acknowledge and show our respects to elders both past and present and we come together on the lands, the hills,
the valleys and rivers to join in community, to share knowledge and culture and contributions of all first nation
peoples on this land.

PRINCIPAL UPDATE:
MOBILE PHONES and SMART WATCHES
Last week I attended an Area Principal meeting in which the Deputy Secretary
again reinforced the importance of schools upholding the Ministerial Order for the
State Government. To avoid us having to enforce the order can I please ask ALL
PARENTS and CARERS to again explain to their child/ren the importance of
handing their PHONES and SMART WATCHES to the Office upon arrival at school
and then collect again at the end of the day. I will be putting together a flyer over
the coming days which explains the key messaging in the policy and order from
the Government. 

PUBLIC SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS:
At the Principal meeting last week David Howes, Deputy Secretary of the
Department of Education shared with us staggering results of Public Schools at
the VCE level. 10 Public Secondary or P12 Colleges had scored the same VCE
scores as some of the most elite Non-Government Schools. 6 of these were rural
Secondary Schools, performing the same as Wesley College, Xavier College,
Melbourne Girls Grammar and Scotch College. Now this is extremely impressive
but what stood out for me was the important role public education plays in
supporting your child/ren to achieve their dreams no matter what they are.
Whether that’s a trade, the forces, police person or heading off to University. Our
aim at Kiewa Valley Primary School is always to support the education of your
child so they have an excellent foundation and understanding of their learning so
they can achieve their goals. Be resilient and show perseverance in learning and
be kind and respectful community members, which are inclusive of all. CONT.



2024 FOUNDATION students

Our Foundation students have made a great start to school and are settling in well. Our Buddy Program continues to support
them managing break times and eating and taking care of their belongings. Keep up the great work Foundies. 

GETTING TO KNOW YOU INTERVIEWS REMINDER:
Week 6 we will host our ‘Getting to Know You Interviews’ this is a chance for you to meet with this years teachers face-to-face
and explore your goals for your child this year in learning and wellbeing and establish a positive connection with teachers early
on. Please make sure to see Specialist Teachers too who will have availability throughout the week depending on their days of
work. 

STRENGTH SURVEY REMINDER:
A reminder for all Year 2 to 6 students to please complete the VIA Strengths Survey with your child by next week. We are using
this data to get to know your child/ren better and set up wellbeing displays in classrooms. This is a free survey and parents
and carers will need to support students in answering the questions. Students are then asked to bring in their TOP 5 strengths.
You can complete the free survey here https://www.viacharacter.org/surveys/takesurvey.

FATIGUE:
As we hit mid point of the term we know that many of our students can struggle with fatigue and tiredness.. Often they have a
full weekend of sports, family events and play dates and sleepovers. For me my weekends are too about family time and rest
and recuperation. Please just be mindful, with the weather expected to remain hot over the coming weeks that we work
together to give our students the option of some down time on their weekends or at least know that if you have some busy
weekends coming up that you let the teachers know so we can support your child/ren whilst they are at school. 

FETE and EASTER RAFFLE:
Our FETE is fast approaching. If you are available to help out with the set-up or pack-up please let the office know. Set-up will
be from about 11am and pack-up from 5pm. We will also be asking for parents to volunteer time with their child to support their
class stall. Also we are taking donations for our Easter Raffle. These can be dropped into the Office. 
If your child has a small business and they would like to have part of a student stall section for the FETE, could you
please email me, with what they are selling. Students will be expected to make a $5 donation to run a stall. 

All funds raised by School Council events in 2024 will be going towards covering and upgrading our netball and
basketball courts. 

We may not have the most modern, visually pleasing learning environments at the moment, but we do have excellent
teachers who are focused on the best learning opportunities for all our students, both academically and socially and
emotionally to set them up for a successful future. And I am EXTREMELY proud of that. We provide a rounded curriculum and
extra-curricular activities to develop strong connections with our students and most of all we CARE. 

https://www.viacharacter.org/surveys/takesurvey


Division Swimming:

Last Friday, 3 students from our school competed at the Division Swimming Carnival at
Waves in Wodonga. Archie, and Makensie swam in both freestyle and backstroke events,
swimming strongly in freestyle and both coming in third place in the backstroke. Emily
competed in freestyle and did a great job to persevere and finish her swim strongly.  
The first two placegetters from the carnival on Friday proceed to the regional event to be
held in Shepparton in March.

Congratulations to the three swimmers and well done on your efforts at this level.
A huge thank you to Shae and the sports leaders from Tallangatta Secondary College
who helped out with timing of the events on the day.



Dodgeball with Mrs Middleton is this
term’s Wednesday lunch club. Students
get to vote which version of dodgeball

they’d like to play. This week it was Jedi
dodgeball. It was great to hear the

feedback from Mrs Middleton that all
students were displaying integrity during

this game and ‘going out’ when it was
their turn, without needing prompting.

Well done KVPS!

SWPBS UPDATE
(School-Wide Positive Behaviour Support)

At the end of Week 4, we
can see that ‘Integrity’ is

ahead in the token
tubes. Another great

reminder of how
amazing our students

are at KVPS.

It has been lovely to see
this finger knitting group

sharing skills and
including all ages in their

activity.

BREAKFAST CLUB
Just a reminder about Breakfast Club, particularly for our
new families. On Friday mornings we offer a selection of 

toast, fruit and yoghurt served from the canteen. 

 LUNCH CLUBS





KVPS EASTER EGG RAFFLE.
We are preparing our raffle tickets to be sent home to families.  These will be sent home with the eldest
student on Friday for our Easter Egg Raffle.  Each book will contain 20 tickets.  Families are welcome to
use both sides of the ticket which will give you 40 tickets @ $1.00 per ticket.  Please return all sold and
unsold tickets and money to the office by Thursday 21st March in time for the draw at the FETE on
Friday 22nd March.

We ask families to please drop any donations for the easter egg raffle off at the office by Friday 15th
March.



SCHOOL PHOTOS 2024 

Our annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken by Arthur Reed Photos on Tuesday 5th March 2024.

There is no need to return any forms or money to school.
Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo day so families can register online to view images when
they become available in the webshop. 
Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your child’s personalised flyer once you receive it and remember to
add the codes for all your children attending this school.
Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year using your child’s 2024 image code to link their
images for the current year with your contact details.
When images are ready to view and in the webshop, all parents who have registered will be notified by SMS and email.
Once registered, please wait for notification that 2024 images are online to view before making your purchase.  








